# THE NEWSLETTER OF THE HANOVER ROAD ASSOCIATION, INC.

# On The Road

## April guest speaker:

#### **Clyde Trombetti, Public Information Specialist**

Baltimore County Department of Public Works Bureau of Solid Waste Management. Mr. Trombetti will discuss recycling and waste management programs in Baltimore County. He will also show in a video, what becomes of your recycled items at the single stream sorting recycling process now in operation at the Cockeysville site. There will be a question and answer period.

### Adopt-A-Highway

John Lorenz needs your help with the Spring Cleanup of Hanover Road from Frye Road to the intersection of Route 30 & 91. John, weather permitting, will be meeting his volunteers at 8:00 am at Liberty Discount on March 28th. He will provide vests and bags. To volunteer to help, please contact John. 410-429-3941, cell: 410-952-3697, Home: email: bigredunclejohn@verizon.net. Please note: John and his family plan to move into the Charlestown Retirement John Lorenz has been instrumental in Community. coordinating our State Highway Administration's Adopt-A-Highway Program, which has kept the HRA area of Hanover Pike pristine by numerous cleanups. John is looking for a volunteer to take his place. If you are interested, please contact John at the above contact information. John has promised to provide training to his replacement. Please give John a call if you can help!

From the President: A Partnership in Caring to Continue to Preserve the Rural Character of Our Community As newly reelected President of the Hanover Road Association, Inc., I want to thank you for your continued vote of confidence. The Board and I look forward to working with you. The Hanover Road Association Inc., has for many years, represented its members as a single voice with government actions. During the past several months your Hanover Road Association, Inc. Officers, and Board Members have continued to work diligently with David Kirby, Code Enforcement Officer, Baltimore County Office of Code Enforcement with the following results: (1) Inappropriate business signs and lighting were ordered to be taken down along Hanover Pike, (2) Several abandoned untagged vehicles have been removed or notices issued for their removal, and vacant properties have been cleaned up. (3) Mr. Kirby is currently reviewing unsafe parking areas along Route 30, and will recommend corrective actions to be taken which could dramatically reduce accidents on Hanover Pike.

# ATTEND THE NEXT MEETING

of the Hanover Road Association Wednesday, April. 8th, 7:30 Location:

St. Paul's Lutheran Church Dover and Trenton Roads Upperco, Maryland 21155



Do your dues: Join now or renew your 2015, membership at the April 8, 2015 General Membership Meeting: Send your tax- deducible check in the amount of \$20.00 for annual membership to the Hanover Road Association, Inc. P.O. Box 121, Upperco, Maryland 21155. Or at the April 8, 2015, General Membership Meeting see HRA Membership Chairman, Santo Mirabile to renew your membership. Remember, being tax-exempt under IRS Section 501(c) 3 gives the ability for the Hanover Road Association, Inc. to accept membership dues and donations that are tax-deducible to the donor. Please consider making a financial donation beyond membership dues to help us continue to support our community. I look forward to seeing you at the April 8<sup>th</sup> General Membership Meeting and remember to bring a neighbor!

Paul E. Joyce

# April Business Spotlight: Reisterstown Boarding Kennels - Pet Resort & Spa, 14454 Old Hanover Rd, Reisterstown, MD 21136. Phone: (410) 833-2090

In March of 1990, Mr. and Mrs. Gakenheimer and Dr. and Mrs. Molesworth purchased Reisterstown Boarding Kennels, Inc., a three building kennel on roughly seven acres of land just north of Glyndon and historic Reisterstown. With decades of pet experience between the four animal lovers and a company goal of always providing the best care to boarding guests Reisterstown Boarding Kennels, Inc., soon gained a reputation of a caring kennel that truly adored its guests.



In 2002, with the completion of a fourth building that housed two new kennel buildings, six luxury suites (TVs with Cable, Tile Floors and Four Poster Beds), an indoor heated pool, pet salon, office space and front office, Reisterstown Boarding Kennels, Inc., added "Pet Resort & Spa" to its title. March of this year will mark 25 years for RBK - Pet Resort & Spa, a

Continued on back

## **ASSOCIATION OFFICERS**

President: Paul Joyce Vice President: Bob Slaterbeck Secretary: Pat Fallon Treasurer: Glenn Elseroad Sr.

#### **BOARD OF DIRECTORS**

George Neubeck Glenn Elseroad Jr.
Rob Holtz Mike Snyder
George Harman Bill Bealmear
Sandy Brown John Lorenz
Libby Southall Santo Mirabile

# FOR MORE INFORMATION OR TO CONTACT THE PRESIDENT OF HRA:

website: hanoverroad.org President: Paul Joyce, 410-239-6883 e-mail: Paul.Joyce@hanoverroad.org

#### **MEETING SCHEDULE**

The association holds public meetings on the second Wednesday of April, August and November at 7:30 p.m. at St. Paul's Lutheran Church located at Dover & Trenton Roads. Upperco, MD 21155

#### **MEMBERSHIP**

Open to anyone interested in preserving the quality of life in the Hanover Road area and promoting cooperation between the residential, business and agricultural communities.

Annual Dues: \$20.00 - Tax Deductible

Hanover Road Association P.O. Box 121 Upperco, Maryland 21155



www.hanoverroad.org

Special Thanks: James R. Bosley and Farmers and Merchants Bank for printing our "On the Road" newsletter

facility that puts the safety, comfort and health of its guests above all else. Through overnight boarding, grooming, indoor swimming and day services RBK continues to build happy and lasting relationships with the customers and guests in our surrounding communities.

Located off of Route 30, also known as Hanover Pike, on Old Hanover Rd (If you are heading north it is the second Old Hanover Rd.) If you are heading south it is the first or second Old Hanover Rd.) RBK - Pet Resort & Spa is open from 8AM to 5PM, Monday through Saturday. We also give tours between 1PM and 3PM, Monday through Saturday. Appointments aren't required for tours. The front office is closed on Sundays.

You can reach us at 410-833-2090, <u>mail@rbkpetresort.com</u> or www.rbkpetresort.com for more information.